
The Little Garden Club of Memphis

Membership Meeting


February 9, 2022

Memphis Botanic Garden


President, Kate Trammell, welcomed everyone.


Minutes were approved as submitted.


Kate called on Linda Mallory for the Treasurer’s report.  Linda reported the following numbers 
as of 1/31/22:


Administrative:         $27,282.05  (+CD of $55,818.21)

Community:             $48,970.87  (+CD of $86,090.93)

Zone:                        $5,516.82    (+CD of $47,818.21)

Children’s Garden:   $9,961.49    (+CD of $38,727.31)

Sensory Garden:      $10, 566.72  (+CD of $32,354.56)

Memorial Account:   $6,522.03    (+CD of $21,300.00)

Education Account:  $7,923.78    (+CD of $28,545.46)


Linda reported: 

We renewed our CD’s in November for another 6 months at an annual rate of .35%

Increase of $25,000 to the Administrative CD

Increase of $10,000 to the Memorial CD

Increase of $45,000 to the Community CD

Increase of $8,000 to the Education Fund C.D.

We reduced the Children’s Garden CD by $7500

We reduced the Sensory Garden CD by $3,600

We increased the Zone Account CD by $17,091


As is our custom when a member dies, we sent a $250 memorial to the MBG in 
memory of Norma Owen.


Anne Keesee reported on the LGC Auction, to be held March 31st at the Memphis 
Botanic Garden. All members need to turn in their auction items ASAP.  Anne Keesee 
and Weetie Whittemore are concerned about including husbands at night because the 
lack of large items for live auction.


Tempe Thompson, Membership, told everyone that if you need to change membership 
please let her know ASAP.  All category requirements are in the hand book.

 
Mimsie Crump, Entertainment, reported that the joint meeting is $40.  Make checks out 
to Memphis Garden Club.  The speaker is Sybil Sylvester.  Meeting will be at the 
University Club.  Please respond ASAP.


Tempe Thompson reported for Vance Lewis. Flower Show will be on October 20th at 
the MBG.  It’s the LGC show, but is also a GCA flower show.  Entries in HORT require 6 
month ownership, our members get to register first.




Kate Trammell reported that there is only one finalist for Founders Fund this year.  It is 
Bee Successful, and was proposed by The Gertrude Windsor Garden Club, Zone IX

LGC will vote for this finalist.


Kim MacQueen, Travel, reported information about the trip to the Antiques and Garden 
Show in Nashville on February 10th.  Our group will have dinner together and have an 
early bird tour of the show with the Nashville Garden Club.


Bunny Williams trip in August is still in the works.  As soon as itinerary is complete, 
information will be sent to those who have shown interest.


Stacey Hussey, Programs, introduced our speaker, Rebecca Vizard. Rebecca makes 
decorative pillows and has two store fronts.  She uses antique textiles and transforms 
pillows.


Kate Trammell adjourned the meeting.


Respectfully submitted,


Julie Hussey and Jean Johnston



